June 20, 2005 

Hardin County Board Of Education

Richard Hughes, Ed. D., Superintendent

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Dr. Hughes and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:

2004-05 Council Membership:

Jama P. Bennett                           Principal/Chairperson

Roger Biggs                                  Teacher

Nona Croom                                 Teacher

Mary Lou Emerine                        Teacher

Diana Johnson                             Parent

Mary LeAndre                               Parent

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

ACCELERATED READER:
Shelly Hales, Larissa Hatfield, Tammy Hutchins, Nicky Kenline, Jeff Lowman, Alice Rector, Amanda Sargent, Greg Sutton, Jennifer Travis (parent), Heather Warrell

BUDGET:

Mary Baptiste, Mary Lou Emerine, Robin Lovelace, Rhonda Newton, Tami Pinson, Alice Rector, Laura Whelan (parent)

DRESS CODE:

Nicky Kenline, Natalie Owens, Vasco Perry, Tami Pinson, Sherry Popham (parent), Greg Sutton, 

Non-Voting Members:  Eddie Legaspi (student), Cindy Carter, Tammy Hutchins  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:

Mary Baptiste, Jama Bennett, Karen Donohue (parent), Sandy Greenwood, Alice Rector

TECHNOLOGY 

Mary Lou Emerine, Teresa Florek (parent), Alice Rector, Sylvia Stuckey, David Tarrance, Missy Whiddon

TEXTBOOK:

Al Lewis, Lora Sanders (parent), Lori Schneider, Janay Sutton

SCHEDULING:

Donnie Baker, Josh Cowley, Colleen Hubble (parent), Jeff Lowman, Corky Morse (parent), Tami Pinson, Byron Witham

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  

Our school has continued to enhance Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment within our school.  The following list is an overview of items addressed, implemented and/or completed. 

Modified block schedule implemented for increased focus on content area classes

Test Prep incorporated on each team

Scrimmage Tests implemented in 7th and 8th grade during fall, winter, and spring

Think Link Predictive Assessment System administered to 6th grade students during fall, winter, and spring

TerraNova Review implemented in 6th grade

Practical Living/Vocational Studies Texts purchased aligned with core content 

Data Analysis completed by each department and reviewed with SBDM council

Job Embedded PD implemented – Topics Included:  School Safety Review, CSIP Review, Continuous Progress, etc. 

CIA Teacher utilized school wide

Incentive based Accelerated Reader program

Gender Grouping in related arts classes

Increased parent activities (11 school wide events)

CTBS scores increased in language, reading, math, and total battery.  (Highest in the district for language, math, and total battery)

Spring 2004 NCLB data indicated that all subpopulations met or exceeded goals in reading and math.  

CATS Scores increased in ALL areas.  Alton had the greatest gains of all middle schools in the district and the biggest increase in our academic index since 1999

San Diego Quick Reading Styles Inventory administered to all students

Learning Styles Inventory administered to all students

PALS (Promoting Academics Leadership and Success) continued for academic/behavioral recognition of students

Teachers logged 232 hours over required professional development

1103.50 Volunteer hours logged – an increase of 434.50 hours and 16 volunteers from the previous year

C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

Curriculum Maps aligned/reviewed annually

School-wide Title 1 

School Budget Adopted for 2005-06

Section 7 Request approved for half teacher position

Highest attendance for all middle schools district wide during months 2, 4, 5, 6, and 7

Arts/Humanities Textbook Plan Adopted

CSIP reviewed/revised incorporating NCLB criteria

Collaboration with feeder schools enhanced

MS to HS transition activity initiated with NHHS and JHHS

Reformation of Parents/Teachers/Students for Progress (PTSP)

PTSP initiated Market Day Fundraising Program for our school community 

$918.04 raised by students/staff and donated to Hoops For Heart

$980.00 raised by students/staff for Angel Tree Project 

$1400.00 raised by students/staff and donated to Red Cross for Tsunami victims

$1800.00 raised by students/staff and donated to a family in our school community who experienced the death of a HCS student 

Ninety students selected to take the National Assessment of Education Progress (NAEP) Test 

Forty-one students qualified for the Duke TIP Program. Three students received state recognition

One student nominated to represent Kentucky at the National Young Leaders State Conference

Character Education program implemented with monthly student recognition 

Sixteen students nominated for KMSA Scholarship 

Five teachers nominated for “Who’s Who Among America’s Teachers”

Community Education Council Service Learning Project for Veterans of Foreign Wars received in the amount of $250.00 

Kentucky Arts Council Grant received in the amount of $1.050.00

EDS Technology Grant received in the amount of $1500.00

               ***Additional information provided through J. T. Alton’s 

                   MESSAGE PowerPoint***

     The 2005-06 SBDM Council will be composed of the following 

     individuals:

     Jama Bennett                           Principal/Chairperson

     Roger Biggs                              Teacher

     Nicky Kenline                           Teacher

     Mary Lou Emerine                    Teacher

     Dianne Johnson                       Parent

     Anthony McCormick                 Parent

     We look forward to enhanced collaboration and success 

     as we continue to strive toward proficiency for all students.  

     Respectfully submitted, 

     Jama P. Bennett

     Principal/SBDM Chair

